ASSOCIATION OF DRAINAGE AUTHORITIES
LINCOLNSHIRE BRANCH
Minutes of a Meeting of the Branch held at The Inn, Woodhall Spa on Thursday 15th October 2015.
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Partnerships Manager
Guests:
ADA
I Moodie


Technical Manager

1. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
The Chairman said that the article in the ADA gazette covering Norman Osborne’s untimely death was a fitting tribute to Norman.
2. APOLOGIES
The Secretary reported apologies for absence from:
Mr H Cator, Mr I Thomson (ADA), Mr M Scott, Mr P Bedford, Mr M Brookes, Mr D Withnall (Black Sluice IDB), Mr M Sly (North Level), Mr D Worth, Mr P Camamile, Mr K Vines (South Holland), Mr D Branton, Mr N Morris, (Welland & Deepings), Mr F Myers (Upper Witham), Mr Peter Gilbert (Witham First), Mr P Hoyes, Mr D Hoyes (Witham Third), Mr J Grant, Mr P Richardson (Witham 4th), Mr E Poll (RFCC), Mr P Tame (NFU).
3. MINUTES
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 18th June 2015 were confirmed as accurate and signed by the acting Chairman.
4. MATTERS ARISING
Page 2 - There was a typing mistake which the secretary said he would correct.

Page 4 – In response to Bob Ballerini’s concern over ADA minutes on the ADA website, Ian Moodie explained that ADA had a technical issue updating the site which he said was being resolved.  In the meantime, ADA would circulate draft minutes to Clerks for them to pass on to Members. 
5. LINCOLNSHIRE FLOOD RISK and DRAINAGE MANAGEMENT PARTNERSHIP
David Hickman gave a brief presentation on the Partnership covering 3 areas:
· The Common Works Programme had recently been finalised and would run alongside those projects already included in the 6 year investment programme.  2016/17 will be the first year that the CWP would be able to influence the local choices decision making process.
· The Greater Lincolnshire Local Enterprise Partnership (GLLEP) was very close to agreeing a Water Management Plan for Greater Lincolnshire.  This will pick up on existing Flood Risk plans and will open up the possibility of European Funding for those FRM schemes that also promote economic growth. 

· The Devolution Agenda is gathering pace. LCC have put proposals forward as part of a Greater Lincolnshire Devolution offer which is currently with government.  Lincolnshire is one of the only proposals that specifically includes the management of water as part of the proposal.  Unlike Total Environment, Devolution is driven by treasury and is building on an existing success story.  It is early days.
The Branch Secretary asked if Lincolnshire FRM partners would be part of any future iteration of the plan and David confirmed that we would be.  He said it was the sheer speed of the first submission that had not made this possible.  Sam Markillie raised a concern and hoped that if some devolution funding was intended for water management, that these would be ring fenced.
Following a question about SUDS, David said that LCC and IDBs were about to have a secondary consultation on this process which was being managed by Mark Welsh.  Ian Moodie said that there was interest from other IDBs regarding this topic and wondered if some learning points could be put together. David said that would not be a problem.
Finally, David said there was a desire to build on the freedoms and flexibilities afforded by the GLLEP to take account of the economic benefit of flood risk management.  The Company Secretary said that some schemes had been promoted at a recent GLLEP Water Management Board meeting, details of which he would circulate to Clerks.
Andy Carrott raised the Local Resilience Forum (LRF) Information Sharing Agreement (ISO) that ADA needed to sign up to.  He said he would send this to all Clerks so that they could agree to let the Branch Chairman and Secretary have delegated powers to sign the agreement.

6. REPORT FROM THE ENVIRONMENT AGENCY
Deborah Campbell gave a brief overview on developments at the EA. 

· Sir James Bevan had been appointed as the new EA Chief Executive w.e.f. November 2015,
· All CEOs of DEFRA’s organisations would now sit together to achieve a “one DEFRA”.  DEFRA support services were already being merged to become more efficient,

· Details of the 2015 spending review is with Treasury and will not be declared until 25 November,

· The EA Capital programme is unchanged but there are likely to be cuts to Revenue Maintenance of at least 25%,
· The local EA team is aware of the Devolution agenda and Phil Younge is leading on this initiative.
There was a plea from John Hoyles that where IDBs are working for the EA, that instructions for work needed to happen much earlier in the year so that IDBs could prepare to deliver work. 

Deborah then gave a presentation on “efficiencies and packaging” as this is a requirement placed on the investment programme.  The efficiencies target for the Anglian region is £5.6m and all RMAs are asked to contribute to this target.  An example was given of Lincs-shore where the cost per tonne for beach replenishment was now £11 compared to £19 a few years ago.  The efficiency gains need to be recorded and submitted to DEFRA and it was noted that “packaging” was the factor that leads to the highest level of efficiencies.  The EA have set a target of 10% for each project they are leading.

Deborah then covered de-maining and long term maintenance, as concern had been expressed at the previous Branch meeting.  The EA look after 80 systems in Lincolnshire and 20 of this are classed as low consequence, 15 as high consequence and the remainder are medium consequence.  The aspiration, given the pressure on maintenance funding, is to find the best way to maintain low consequence systems where no FDGIA funding is available.  De-maining was just one of the options but all stakeholders need to engage.  Adrian Clack EA Asset Manager will be coming to see all IDBs to have an open discussion about future maintenance of EA assets before Christmas so that the Partnership has a plan to deliver the most that we can with the limited funds we all have.
Lincolnshire Clerks had met before the Branch meeting to discuss this issue and Andy McGill fed back to the meeting:

· IDBs want to work with the EA

· IDBs want to meet to highlight the key priorities

· IDBs understand that funding is very tight

· IDBs would like the RFCC chairman to agree the priorities so that the Partnership is delivering the maintenance that all partners want to see

Andy questioned whether the appetite for de-maining was leading to concern about job losses at the EA.  Deborah said not as the EA has to look for alternatives where there is no allocation of FDGIA for systems.  It was agreed that prior to individual meetings with IDBs, that the EA meet with Clerks to agree better ways of working together and a strategic approach to working.  Ian Moodie said that this was a smart move as with 25%+ funding cuts, the EA would need to have a longer term strategic view of how the County’s systems were managed.
During questions Giles Crust questioned why the EA had spent money on surveys of the River Witham rather than spending this money on actual works.  Jane Froggatt said that some conversations had already taken place regarding some stretches of watercourse but that broader discussions were needed about to include the future level of the IDB precept etc.

Ian Russell then gave a brief overview of the Public Sector Cooperation Agreements (PSCA) in place and how important they were to enabling IDBs and the EA to work together.  He said we all need to ensure that we are getting the most “bangs for our buck”.  New PSCA agreements would shortly be rolled out following feedback on certain wording in the agreement.
7. REPORT FROM NATIONAL ADA
Peter Pridgeon, the Branch Director representing the Lincolnshire Branch gave a report on the main matters discussed at the recent ADA Board meeting:
· The ADA staff had arranged a series of meetings with MPs
· A process for succession has been agreed for the ADA chairman by 2017

· ADA are rebranding and several ideas were muted and members will be consulted at the ADA conference in November

· The Board received an update from Defra and the EA

· Membership fees were discussed and a 5% increase was agreed by the Board

· Boards were encouraged to bring members to the 2015 conference
· Flood Ex was moving to 11 and 12 May 2016 to avoid a clash with an EA event in Telford

Sam Markillie said that he was not happy with a 5% increase for his Board.  Julian Hargreaves said he was not in favour of changing ADA’s name.  Ian Moodie was asked by Bob Ballerini about article 56 which was listed in the AGM agenda. He said that it was a formal resolution to amend the articles of ADA regarding the eligibility of Branch Directors.  Ian then went on to give members an update on what ADA were doing:
· The new ADA Gazette was out and included a lead article about de-maining and he explained the 5 steps in the article

· He updated members about Somerset and the establishment of a precepting authority

· DEFRA were in the process of reducing the advertising burden on IDBs regarding elections

· ADA had recently circulated a short questionnaire about the use of aquatic herbicides and responses were due back by 31 October 2015
· At the recent EUWMA event it was agreed that member states should come together to have an EU presence on topics that affect countries in the EU e.g. WFD

· A legal opinion on working with water voles had recently been sought and shared with Boards

Finally Ian reminded members that the ADA conference would be held on 11 November 2015 
ADA TECHNICAL & ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE:
David Sisson gave a summary of the last meeting of this committee which had discussed:

· Bio diversity 2020 targets
· Water vole class licenses
· He also thanked Lincolnshire Boards for their participation in the grass cutting schemes
ADA POLICY & FINANCE COMMITTEE: 

Jane Froggatt updated Branch members on the last meeting of this committee which had discussed:
· Governance Issues,
· Audit and Transparency changes,
· The new sector led body,
· The EA MTP roadshows, and
· ADA Rebranding.
8. REPORTS FROM BRANCH COMMITTEES
i) Pay and Conditions Advisory Committee


Karen Daft, Committee Secretary informed the Branch that a meeting had been held in early September as the 1% pay rise had been offered to the Union and this had been rejected by ballot.  A claim of 2.5% had been made with the employer side had rejected and the existing offer of 1% was reaffirmed.  The union are holding a second ballot on this which if rejected, may lead to industrial action.  

The union had also made a request that the banding structure be simplified in the white book.  The Branch Secretary said that the white book was currently being reviewed and modernised to make it fit for purpose, but that none of the terms and conditions are changing.   It was understood that the Committee is only a recommending committee they do not have the authority to agree a solution with the Union.  The Branch Chairman and Secretary agreed to speak to the Pay & Conditions committee Chairman after the second ballot result is announced, to progress matters.
ii) Lincolnshire Show Committee
Andy Carrott said there were new faces at the last meeting which was encouraging but that a vice chairman was needed as the Chairman had been unable to attend the last meeting.  He said the show team were keen to bring together projects that were happening around the County into a single map at the show, so visitors would be able to see what was happening in their area.
iii) Environment Committee

Sam Ireland reported as Environment Secretary that the last meeting also had some new faces.  There were lots of speakers which probably helped with attendance.  During presentations it was noted that IDB drains are rich habitats and that this is down to good maintenance.  There was also a presentation on bats that included some live specimens!  The Greater Lincolnshire Nature Partnership biodiversity action plan is currently being reviewed.  The next meeting of the committee will be on 9 December 2015.
9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
None
Next meeting:

Branch Meeting on Thurs 18th February 2016 at The Inn, Woodhall Spa
 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Chairman     - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Date
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